Congress of the United States
Washington, AC 20515

October 9, 2006

The Honorable J. Dennis Hastert The Honorable Nancy Pelosi

Speaker Democratic Leader

United States House of Representatives United States House of Representatives
H232, The Capitol H204, The Capitol

Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Speaker and Leader Pelosi,

If Congress does not act soon, the number of children in the United States without health
insurance will likely increase. This increase is primarily the result of a lack of federal funding,
and it will leave many states without the funds needed to maintain coverage for the children they
currently provide care to through their State Children’s Health Insurance Program (SCHIP). The
undersigned members of Congress believe that we cannot stand by and put in jeopardy the health
and well-being of so many children. We respectfully urge you to ensure that these impending
funding shortfalls are averted before the 109" Congress is adjourned.

SCHIP was created in 1997 to reduce the number of uninsured children in the
United States. It has been a truly successful federal-state partnership — reducing the
number of uninsured low-income children by one-fourth since its enactment. More than
four million children are currently enrolled in SCHIP; however, there is reason to be
concerned that some children will lose coverage in the coming year.

The annual federal contribution to SCHIP is capped, meaning it is not adjusted to account
for either increases in the cost of care or increases in the number of children in need of care. The
failure to reflect these kinds of changes will severely impact at least 17 states in the coming year.
Specifically, the following states will not have sufficient funds to maintain their existing SCHIP
enrollment in Fiscal Year (FY) 2007: Alaska, Georgia, Illinois, lowa, Louisiana, Maine,
Maryland, Massachusetts, Minnesota, Mississippi, Missouri, Nebraska, New Jersey, North
Carolina, North Dakota, Rhode Island, and South Dakota.

Last year, and for the first time since 1998, the number of uninsured children in the
country increased. And even more children will go without coverage if states are forced to curtail
SCHIP benefits by increasing beneficiary cost-sharing, reducing provider payments, or restricting
enrollment eligibility. A failure by Congress to maintain the necessary support for SCHIP would
be a failure to fulfill the promise of SCHIP and a failure to provide our children and
grandchildren with needed care.

Congress has successfully addressed previous SCHIP shortfalls, and the needs of our
children once again require that we take action. We ask that you work quickly with the
Committees of jurisdiction and the undersigned members of Congress to immediately provide
states with the funding needed to maintain SCHIP benefits. Thank you for your prompt attention
to this matter.

Sincerely,
AllySon Y. wartz John Barrow Leonard Boswell

Member of Congress Member of Congress Member of Congress
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